April 2017

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are nearing the end of the year!  Even with two months ahead of us, the upcoming days/weeks are going to fly by.  We have MCA testing, field trips, track & field day, transition days, and many other end of the year activities going on…..in addition to continued learning in the classroom.  

Take a moment to read the April Newsletter, it contains a lot of information that you should know.

No school Friday, April 7(tomorrow) for Kindergarteners.

Kindergarten Round-Up:  K Round-Up will be held this Friday, April 7th.  Information has been sent to families who have a child eligible for K next fall.  If you would like to register for Round-Up, but have not been contacted, please call the BES office.

End of Day pick-up:  The following procedures for end of day pick-up are required.  Please make note as we want to ensure the safety of all our students.

· Students will wait in the entryway to be picked up.  They will not be released from the building to those waiting in vehicles.  If you or a designated person is picking up your child, you are required to come in to school.  Students will not be sent out of the school to those waiting in vehicles.
· Students should know who is picking them up.  The BES office must be informed of changes and/or who is picking up your son/daughter ahead of time.  If you are unable to pick-up your son/daughter, contact the office to verify the change.  When possible, changes should be made prior to 2 PM.
· Students are told they should only be picked up by the person indicated on the office note.  If someone else is present to pick them up, this change must be verified through the BES office.  
· Parents are required to wait in the entryway at the end of the day when picking up students.  We do not allow parents to wait near the classroom or locker area for safety reasons.
· Our bus alley is restricted to teacher/student/bus drivers only.  Parents may enter the office and we will radio to have your child sent in from the bus.  Parents should not enter the bus alley to remove their child from the bus.

If you have questions about end of day pick-up, contact Mr. Cawcutt.  Our required procedures are in place to keep students safe and are not meant to be an inconvenience.  Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.  Parents are also reminded to keep a consistent schedule for end of day routines.

MCA Testing:  A letter was sent to families of students in grades 3 – 6 in previous weeks.  MCA testing will begin at BES on April 19th.  For a complete schedule, visit our web page or contact the office.

Treats:  We want to celebrate your children and events when special occasions arise.  However, due to school policy and wellness requirements, parents are reminded that items brought to school must be store bought.  In addition, they should be considered healthy.  While giant cupcakes heaped with frosting are tasty, other options exist.  We do not allow soda/pop for students and we appreciate your support given the guidelines we need to follow regarding treats in school.

BES Playground:  We are in the process of reviewing the needs of our playground and the wants of our students, parents, and community.  If you would, please take the following survey:  
https://goo.gl/forms/Ys9OrvfPMbeu7Xgn1
A direct link is available online through our web site.  Thank you in advance!

Teacher Request Forms:  Teacher request forms for 2017-2018 will be available in the BES office from May 1st through May 5th.  Parents are required to pick up the form(s) and are required to drop off the forms.  This may not be done by anyone but the parent of the student.  Request forms are due no later than May 5th by 4 PM.

Open Positions:  BES is looking to fill three full time positions for 2017-2018.  We are in need of a Kindergarten focused Literacy tutor, a grade 1-3 Literacy tutor, and a grade 4-6 Math tutor.  These positions are sponsored by Reading & Math Corps.  For more information, contact the BES office.

Jump Rope for Heart:  We’re once again proud to partner with the American Heart Association and the “Zoo Crew” this year through Jump Rope for Heart.  On Tuesday, April 4 we will be kicking off our event and challenging students to spread the message of heart health far and wide. By accepting this challenge, students will be able to share heart healthy messages, earn fun Thank You Gifts and support the work of the American Heart Association.
 If you would like to get a head start, you can register your student online and begin collecting donations right now!  Simply follow this link to register and join our school’s team: https://tinyurl.com/BarnumElem Thank you for your support!


Dates to Note:
April 7: K Round-Up
April 13 – 17:  Conference and Spring Break – No School
April 19 – 21:  Reading MCA Testing Grades 3 – 6
May 2 – 4:  Math MCA Testing Grades 3 – 6
May 1 – 5th: Teacher Request forms available in the office.  Must be dropped off no later than May 5th.
May 12th:  Track & Field Day (make-up day is May 16th if needed)
May 29th:  No School
May 31st:  All Arts Day - Presenters needed!  Contact Mr. Cawcutt if you are interested.
June 1st:  6th Grade graduation
[bookmark: _GoBack]June 2:  Early Release: Last day of school for students school will release at 12:25.



If you have questions or need anything, do not hesitate to be in touch.  We appreciate your partnership and choosing BES!



Tom Cawcutt
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